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Dear Chair & members of the committee, 
 
I ask that you oppose bill SB 366 that prohibits county election offices from mailing out 
advanced ballot applications without a request from a voter.  
 
Advance ballots are an acceptable, convenient, and secure method of voting. Providing voters 
with timely, accessible, and handy information about the voting process that they are already 
entitled to is an invaluable service that simply promotes participation in our democracy, 
something we should all support.  
 
I’ve been involved with a voter turnout project since 2018. Because of that, I (like many of you 
on this committee) am pretty well versed in the voting process. I know: 
 

• times and locations for advanced voting in my county or where to find the info 
• that I need bring a photo ID 
• how to find a sample ballot that I can review on-line before I go to the polls 
• how to find my election day polling location 
• where to find the advanced ballot application 
• the deadlines for submitting an advance voting application 
• the first day the election office sends out advance ballots 

 
In my volunteer work, I am continually surprised by the number of people who are not aware of 
a lot of this information or where to go to find it. I can’t tell you the number of times friends 
have thanked me for helping them through the voting process by sharing this helpful information 
or directing them to our county election office website to help them find what to some of us 
seems like basic information. It’s all information voters are entitled to and should have at their 
fingertips. 
 
Which is why I was so impressed by the mailer we received in Johnson County before the most 
recent local election. All of the information above that I had been sharing with friends to make 
the voting process easier and to increase participation in our elections was in my mailbox in one 
handy flyer. Every bit of it can be found by navigating various tabs here and there on the county 
website, it’s all available to the voter.  
 
But now, it was super handy; right there on kitchen counters reminding people that there was an 
election coning and that they should make a plan to vote. And it outlined the various ways and 



times they could vote, including voting by mail with the application in front of them should they 
choose to use it.  
 
That flyer even served as a fantastic reminder to have my son fill out his advanced ballot 
application before he left for college. What a wonderful way to ensure a young voter gets the 
chance to participate in an election. 
 
I actually kept my copy of the flyer because of how helpful I found it and I’m attaching it to my 
testimony. The somewhat pre-filled out application is no different than what I would get from 
my local election office on-line. When my son filled his out, he still had to write in his Driver’s 
License number and sign and date the application. Once his ballot arrived in the election office, 
the same controls were in place to ensure the information and his signature matched his voter 
record.  
 
I believe we all think that increased participation in our elections is something we should strive 
for. An election office should not be prohibited from providing a service they already provide on 
their website in a way that makes it even easier for voters to navigate the voting process.   
 
Voting by mail is an acceptable and secure method of voting and is shown to increase voter 
participation. Our election offices have the necessary controls in place to ensure voting by mail is 
a secure method of voting whether the application was sent to them directly or they requested it.   
 
Respectfully, I ask you to oppose bill SB 366.  
 
Erin Woods 
Leawood, KS 
 
 







Erin Woods




